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USEFUL INFORMATION 
www.ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk  

ULCEBY  PARISH  COUNCIL 
 

Clerk to Ulceby PC: 
Karen Pickering 
Hillgarth Farm 
Ulceby 
DN39 6TT 
01469 588192 

Parish Councillors: 

Dawn Macefield Chairperson 
07513524679 

Christine Smith 
01469 589827 (day) 
01469 589041 (evening) 

Shirley Hulatt 
01469 588671 

Amanda Caygill-Ogden 
acaygill-ogden@hotmail.com 

Tony Ogden 
tony_ogden_uk@yahoo.co.uk 

Barrie Jeffery 
bjni@hotmail.co.uk  
01469 589262  

Mark Berney 
berneymark10@gmail.com 

Cheryl Rowland 
01469 588351 

Lucy Burdin 
lucyjburdin@gmail.com 

Dawn Johnson 
Dawn74330@gmail.com 
07505 792217 

 

TO PLACE AN ADVERT IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER 

Tel: 01469 588671 or 

Email: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Coronavirus 

The government  has removed all restrictions in 

England, but, you should try to stay at home if you 

have Covid-19.  It still recommends getting 

vaccinated if you can  

POLICE  Non emergency  101 
 
NHS DIRECT      Advice on an urgent medical problem  111 
 
DOCTORS SURGERIES 
Immingham Roxton 01469 572058 

Barton Central surgery 01652 636600 

Killingholme - Dr Naeem 01469 540786 

Barnetby - Dr Ahmed 01652 688203 

Barton - Dr Muralee 01652 660041 
 
NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 
Switchboard 01724 297000 

Out of hours emergencies 01724 276444 

Social services out of hours emergencies 01724 296555 
 
ANGLIAN WATER 
Water and waste water 03457 145145 
 
ELECTRICITY 
24hour emergency or power cut 105 or 
 0800 375 675 
EDF Energy to find out your supplier 0800 096 9600 
 
GAS 
24hour emergency 0800 111 999 
 
BRITISH TELECOM 
Fault line 0800 800 150 
BT only - other suppliers’ contact  
details are usually on the bill 
 
ULCEBY SCHOOL 
Exec. Head Mr M. Smedley 01469 588219 
Head of School Mrs H. Atkinson 
 
PRE-SCHOOL / OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB  01469 588861 
 
ST NICHOLAS CHURCH www.stnicholasulceby.com 
 01469 589525 

                                                vicarabbeygroup@gmail.com 
 
JUST GO            01482 592959 
        APP                          https:www.justgonorthlincs.co.uk 
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Ulceby Parish Council 
 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
August – October 2023 

 
Whilst Ulceby didn’t win the Best Kept Village competition, we did 
receive a Highly Commended award, so thank you to all those residents 
who helped, in any way, to keep our village litter-free and tidy.  

The Community Speed Watch team, part of the Ulceby Road Safety 
Group, are still monitoring vehicle speeds through the village and the 
areas of most concern are Spruce Lane towards Immingham (14% 
speed violations – 76 mph max) and on Brocklesby Road (65% recorded 
speed violations – 85 mph max).  Regrettably, we were not successful in 
our application for a grant towards the purchase of an additional speed 
sign for the village, and whilst the Give Way sign at the exit to the Truck 
Stop is quite clearly marked, after discussion at the September meeting, 
Coun Hannigan offered to speak to NLC officers regarding a review of 
the speed limit for the area from the roundabout to the Truck Stop in an 
endeavour to warn motorists about lorries emerging. He would also 
request the reinstatement of the side-of-road markings in this area. 

The double yellow lines in front of Abdal’s Restaurant will shortly 
become a no-loading-restriction area – meaning no parking on them for 
any period of time – and the addition of a disabled parking space in High 
Street is due for marking on 17 October. The request for further double 
yellow lines up to the Village Hall needs to be the subject of a new 
Traffic Regulation Order which will be investigated once the other 
mentioned planned restrictions are in place and assessed. The petition 
raised by residents of Abbey Road to make this area ‘Residents Only’ 
parking to counteract the excessive and inconsiderate parking currently  

Cont’d on page 3 
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Events At Ulceby Village Hall  

Monday Bingo Club 6.30 for 7.00 pm 

Tuesday *1 hr Barre Concept  and Toning 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits  6.30 pm 

Wednesday *1 hr Step  and Toning 6.30pm 

Thursday *1 hr Dance Fitness / Hand weights 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Light Weights and Mat Pilates 6.00pm 

Friday Chat Club - Light lunch, music, bingo  12.00 – 2.00 pm 

 Sensei Simone Karate Academy 5.00 - 6.00 pm 

Saturday **Ulceby Twirlers  1.45 - 2.30 pm 

Sunday *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits 9.30 am 

 Yoga - starting January 6.30 - 7.30 pm 

 
*Booking essential for all Exercise Classes – Judith Wressell 07986 981199 

 
 

**Twirlers contact Georgia: 07592679772 or Leanne: 07766196519  

Monthly Events at Ulceby Village Hall 

2nd Monday in month – Village Hall Committee Meetings - 6.15pm 

3rd Monday in month – Parish Council Meetings – 7pm 

3rd Thursday in month - WI - 7.30 pm  

 

Booking the Hall for your own Event 
At all other times the Village Hall and Committee Room  

are available for hire. 

For booking information please contact 

Dawn on  07435 587394  or visit our website www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 

 

Ulceby Playing Field 
Football pitches are available for hire 
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Cont’d from page 1 

taking place along there is due to be heard on 21 of October. Advance 
warning has been received of the possible effects on the village of a 
National Highways roadworks plan on the A180 which is likely to result in 
overnight closures, leading to possible diversions through Ulceby. 

Coun Hannigan advised that NLC are very much focussing on the issue of 
health and are disappointed that the NHS services for our area are being 
rationalised, the proposals for which NLC are opposing during the 
consultation period. Coun Hannigan further advised that a community 
diagnostic centre is opening in Scunthorpe in April, as well as a planned 
surgery centre. 

A small group of Parish Councillors and village residents have expressed 
the wish to be part of a group to take forward the development of land 
behind Station Road which the Parish Council have now taken 
responsibility for. A meeting with the Landscape Gardener is planned. If 
any other residents wish to be included in this steering group, please 
contact the Parish Clerk, Mrs. K Pickering. 

Dawn Macefield 
Chair  

 
Ulceby Parish Council meetings on the third 

Monday in every month at 7pm at Ulceby 
Village Hall except December 

Everyone is welcome to attend  
 

For more information on your volunteer 
Parish Councillors, meeting minutes and 

agendas please see 

ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Chairman’s Report Continued from page 1 

Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is delivered free thanks to the 

contributions by advertisers. The editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by residents as well as organisations 

operating in the village. Contact can be made by email to: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Thanks must also go to the volunteers who deliver the booklets 
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BLACK BULL INN 
Townside, East Halton,  

DN40 3NL 

A family run pub and restaurant with a warm and friendly 
atmosphere offering traditional ales, beers and lagers. 

We invite you to come and join us and try our varied menu of home 
cooked fresh food in our recently refurbished restaurant. 

Other facilities include:- 

Beer garden and children’s play area 
Pool table 
Occasional music 
Free Wi-Fi 
Dog friendly 

www.blackbullinneasthalton.co.uk 
Telephone: 01469 540828 
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Qualified Foot Health Practitioner 
providing a complete service to you and your family, 

looking after their feet in the comfort of your own home 

Also finger nails cut and filed 

All treatments include a complimentary foot massage 
 

Home visits by appointment  

Days, Evenings and Weekends 

Telephone (Mobile) : 0786 4860 486 

Telephone (Home) : 01469 589 378 

Email : w.page10@btinternet.com 
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ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 
 

We have two new groups starting at the village hall: 

Karate for all ages from 4 upwards to adults - Fridays 5 - 6 pm, starting 

27th October 2023 

Yoga, Sundays 6.30 - 7.30 pm -  starting 7th January 2024  

FORTHCOMING EVENTS AT THE HALL - 2023 

Christmas Fair - Friday 24th November (see page 21 for more details) 

Over 60’s Christmas Party - Friday 8th December (see page 25 for more 

details) 

Christmas Family Prize Bingo - Friday 8th December (see page 15 for 

more details) 

Children’s Christmas Party - Sunday 17th December (see page 23 for 

more details 

 

Ulceby Village Association  

 

Supporting Your Village Hall 
 

There are a number of ways that you can help to support these facilities, and 
keep them in a good condition for everyone to use 
 

 If you see an act of vandalism – please report it to the police 

 If you walk your dog on the playing field – please clean up after it 

 Join the Committee (a monthly meeting and helping at occasional events) 

 Book the hall for your children’s party or other event - 07435 587394 

 Join the 200 Club (see our website, email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com,  

or contact Shirley on 01469 588671) 

Ulceby Village Association 

www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 
 

Registered Charity 1057954 
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IMMINGHAM  
AERIALS 

 

North and North East 
Lincolnshire 

AERIAL SERVICE 

TV, radio and satellite 

All work guaranteed 

Established 1972 

Mobile 07896 434038 

paulgoodwin1974@gmail.com 

KEVIN BILTON 
Landscape Gardener 

Fern Cottage, 

Church End, 

ULCEBY, DN39 6TB. 

Tel 01469 588183 

Mobile 07749 173758  

All types of garden work 
undertaken. 

Planting, pruning, patios, 
pergolas. 

General garden maintenance 
& spraying.   

30 years experience.  
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH 
 

Our pattern of services has changed slightly and currently we have 
Evening Prayer at 6pm on the first Sunday of the month, Morning 
Prayer at 10.45am on the second and fourth Sundays, and Holy 
Communion on the third Sunday. When there is a 5th Sunday we join 
our friends at one of the other churches in the benefice. If you’d like to 
try a service please come along, everyone is welcome and we would 
love to see you. The church is also open daily for private prayer, or 
just to enjoy a bit of peace, usually during school hours. 
 
The Knit and Natter group continue to meet in church every 
Wednesday at 2pm. This isn’t just for knitting - you can do any sort of 
craft, or just come and chat! 
 
The heritage group meet on Saturday mornings and are busy 
researching their second book on the history of the church and village. 
 
Flower arranging also takes place on a Saturday morning and we 
would love more people to get involved with this. 
 
The book/jigsaw/DVD bring and buy shop is open every day - we have 
a wide selection to choose from. 
 
We desperately need more people to help with keeping the church 
clean. If you can spare an hour a week, or even once a month to do a 
bit of sweeping and dusting we would love to hear from you. 
 
Don’t forget that the photo competition is open until 30th November. 
Print out your best picture taken in Ulceby for the chance to win a £50 
Amazon voucher. Entries cost £1 and you can enter as many times as 
you like. Drop off at Elderberry House Church Lane or Kessenyans, 2 
James Place and make sure your name and phone number are on the 
back (and age if under 16). 
 
There are also some special events coming up - see next page 
 

Cont’d on page 9 
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North Lincolnshire Council 
Mobile Library Timetable 

Visiting every 3rd Monday 

Martins Road    9.40 - 10.00 

Hallcroft 10.05 - 10.20 

Brocklesby Ox 10.25 - 10.40 

West End 10.45 - 11.00 

Abbey Road 11.05 - 11.20 

Village Hall 11.25 - 11.55 

Carr Road 12.00 - 12.30 

13th November 2023 
4th December 2023 
15th January 2024 
5th February 2024 

26th February 2024 

Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is 

delivered free thanks to the 
contributions by advertisers. The 
editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by 

residents as well as 
organisations operating in the 

village. Contact can be made by 
email to: 

editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH Cont’d from page 7 

 
Forthcoming events: 

Sat 4th November 7pm - Concert with Route 180 

12th November 10.45am - Remembrance Sunday  Act of 
Remembrance at the War Memorial followed by a short service in 
church. 

6th December - St Nicholas’ Day. Our annual gift day for the church. 
Envelopes will be delivered to every house which can be returned to 
the Post Office. 

Sun 10th December 4pm - Christingle service  

Fri 22nd December 6.30pm - Carol Service   We are delighted that our 
organist once again will be Lawrence Tao. Anyone who came last 
year will know what a wonderful musician he is. It will be worth 
coming just to hear him play! There will be mince pies and mulled 
wine following the service. 

Sunday 24th December 10.45am - Christmas Eve Communion 
service 

 
Looking ahead to next year we already have a date for our annual 
Summer Fayre. Put Saturday 13th July in your diary, and if you are 
interested in having a stall let us know. 
 
Blessings 
St Nicholas’ Church  
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01652 802468 

Or Free on 
0800 140 

9800 
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ULCEBY POND 

The long summer meant the pond was lower than usual but that still did 
not stop the fish from hiding or giving themselves away. Yet 35 junior 
anglers have graced the bank this year in the club. It is great to see such 
interest not only in the fishing but in the pond ecosystem too. This year we 
had a joint venture with Allison Tillett and her STEM group. This 
concentrated on the pond environment other than just the fish, highlighting 
the creatures to be found. It was a great success and one I hope we can 
continue in future years. 

On a slightly different note I have been assured that the stagings will be 
done around the pond - we received a generous offer of time and 
resources and rather than expect immediate work we should remember 
that somebodies’ livelihood comes first. 

However for those who are observant you will notice a new bench in a 
central location. It is a great place to sit and take time out.  Also, some 
boards have been installed giving information identifying  tree leaves, 
bugs, birds and pond life, funded by the Parish Council. 

Finally 8 juniors represented the village in the annual Grimsby club 
championships. They did exceptionally well on the, up to then, wettest 
afternoon of the year. They all caught fish and gained admirers in the 
Angling community. Well done to you all. The next venture is for us to find 
the Ulceby junior champion by having a local match. 

Tight lines 
 
Shaun  



Page  18 Ulceby Parish Link 

 

Page  11    Volume 13 Issue 4 

 

 

 
 
 
Ulceby WI November Update 
 
Since the last newsletter we have enjoyed a lovely, dry evening buffet 
in the garden of one of our members. We enjoyed a wonderful 
selection of food and drink and a quiz with prizes. 
 
In September our brain cells were given a full workout by Nicola 
Crewe from Lincoln University as we learned all about the two types of 
DNA and how DNA profiles are created and compared with samples 
from the scene of the crime or suspects to help to build a case. 
 
On the 15 October, we held the first joint Ulceby Village Hall 
Association and Ulceby WI Macmillan Coffee Morning from 11.30 to 
2pm in the Village Hall.  It was very successful. We were well provided 
with a wide range of cakes, items for the raffle and helpers on the day. 
Lots of people attended throughout the morning, resulting in us raising 
£429!  Well done and thank you to everyone who helped in any way. 
 
In mid October, Debbie from Andrew’s Hedgehog Hospital near 
Broughton gave us a fascinating talk about how hedgehogs have 
become endangered over the past decade. She recommended that we 
should all at least put fresh water out in our gardens in case one uses 
our garden. She also recommended leaving out cat food, in biscuit 
form, as their lifestyles have been disrupted by the changing climate 
and so are awake for more of the year and in need of food. Sometimes 
they have a second litter of babies but they struggle to put on enough 
weight in time to get through the winter. 
They have already had lots of young hedgehogs admitted to the 
hospital recently as they have been found abandoned by their mother 
(she leaves them to make sure she gets enough food to get through 
the winter!) The evening was rounded off by meeting Carlos, their 
rescued hedgehog. He arrived at only 96 grammes and was nurtured 
back to health, but as he developed, they realised he was blind. As he 
is unaware of night and day or seasons and could not be released, he 
is taken with Debbie to talks and used to help with education. 
 

Cont’d on page 13 
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Hello everyone, 

We have completed a full year of support here at the Hub.  77 homes 
furnished with donations and support from our local area. Thank you, as 
without your support we would have been unable to achieve and indeed 
exceed our goals. 

Our rear garden is now almost cleared and ready to start work on the 
community garden and market garden. 

I want to answer the questions asked about the caravan. All 
construction sites now have to have a welfare unit on site. This includes 
hand washing, cooking (microwave) shower facilities and toilet. The 
caravan provides this for us on site.  

The double decker bus: downstairs windows are out of the bus and the 
removal of the staircase is taking shape, ready to strip the inside walls 
ready for insulation. 

The single decker bus known as Hank the Bus is currently up for sale 
on Facebook and other mediums too. 

The horse box is stripped and ready for the chassis painting. Wheels 
are heading for sand blasting.  

The front bed to the right is ready for planting thanks to Dawn, Michael 
and Chris. The brick wall to the left of the site is ready for rebuilding. 
The yard is clear of waste wood and the area in front of the building 
that's falling down has been cleared. 

The inside work will also begin soon with the toilets being the first job.  

We are also about to launch our Christmas campaign to support our 
families and Santa is due to visit the Hub on December 20th 2023. 

 

Check out our Facebook page for up-to-date info. 

Built for Living CIC Community Page 

Halmshaws Yard, High Street, 

Ulceby, DN39 6TG 
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Cont’d from page 11 
 
 
In November we will be making table decorations for Christmas, and 
on 14 December we will be having our “bring a plate“ Christmas meal. 
 
We already have the start of next year booked and our speakers 
include Chair Yoga, a talk by a Yeoman on The Jewels and Ghosts in 
The Tower, Donna Nook staff talking about Grey Seals and a visit from 
staff at the Ark Rescue Centre. 
 
We hope that one of these will encourage you to join us for the 
evening. 
 
Should you require any more information, please contact our 
Secretary, Lyn Brister at bristerlynda49@gmail.com 
 
We would love to see you at one of our meetings.  

Sue Thwaites - President. 

mailto:bristerlynda49@gmail.com
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Sweet Occasions 
New florist business 
opening in Ulceby. 

Taking orders now for all 
occasions.  Can take payments over 
the phone and deliveries to all local 

villages and towns. 
Please contact Cheryl on  

07742 075323 
or email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk  

Mature Carer available to work 
in Ulceby and surrounding 

villages 
20 years’ experience in caring to include: 

Personal Care 
Medication assistance 
Meal Preparations 
Shopping/Cleaning 
Appointments arranged and transport to 

and from available 
Companionship 

Very experienced in dealing with patients 
who have Dementia, Parkinson’s Disease and 

who have suffered strokes etc.  
Having a current CRB check and excellent 

references to date 
Very good and competitive rates available 

Please call/text Mrs Cheryl Burrows on 07742 
075323 for further details or 

Email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk 

The next issue of the 
Ulceby Parish Link 

will be February 2024 
Articles for publication to be 

with the editor by  
15th January please. 

Email to 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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Christmas Family Prize Bingo 
8th December at Ulceby Village Hall 

Doors open 6.30 - Eyes down 7.00pm 

Raffle 

Refreshments available  

Children under 12 must be accompanied by an adult 

mailto:parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk

